
Minutes December 09, 2019

Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting
December 9th. 2019

President Greg Redden called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other
Councilpersons present were Andy Lemon, David Gomes, and Kyle Kruer along with
Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Greenville Water Superintendent
Audi Findley, town attorney Heather Peters and several concerned citizens. The meeting
was opened with a prayer from President Redden followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for November llth regular meeting was discussed. Motion was
made by Councilman Lemon and seconded by Councilman Gomes to accept the minutes.
Motion passed 4-0.

Police Report:
Police Chief Craig gave an update on the K-9 unit and training.  There was a complaint
about property on Highway 150 by East 3rd with construction waste.  Chief Craig
requested permission to post the cleanup citation by taping to the door, due to the lack of
response upon several visitations.  The neighbor was at the meeting and noted that he had
contacted the resident several times and nothing was done.

Financial:
Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the
checks written from the utilities and the town. The checks were approved.

Committee Reports:
Streets and Roads:
The street signs have arrived for Parkland Heights subdivision upgrade. Councilman
Lemon will contact a contractor about installation.  The Stop sign for Heritage Springs
will be purchased and the Home Owners Association will reimburse for any additional
cost for the upgrade version.

Special Projects:
The placement of the new town welcome sign is awaiting INDOT approval for the
location per engineer design.

Stellar Quality of Life Committee report update: Councilman Kruer noted that this year's
recipient has received around 30 million dollars.  Floyd County is partnering with the
Towns of Greenville and Georgetown on the application, which should be submitted by
the end of April.

Floyd County will create an updated comprehensive plan for $600.  The council agreed to
pay for this from the Economic Development (EDIT) fund.

Attorney Report:
Codification of Ordinances: the publication company has been sent all ordinances by
Amy Stone in the Water Utility with direction from Attorney Peters.
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Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at town hall located at 9706 Clark Street,
on January 13th, 2020.

PRESIDING OFFICER


